
 

Ashendon Annual Parish Meeting 

Minutes of the Meeting held in the Village Hall 

On 11th April 2011 

 

The Chairman   Mr. D. Rand  
Temporary Clerk  Mrs. Susan Rand 
 

Apologies:   Michael Rand (Clerk) 

21 people present. 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Meeting. 

 
The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 11th May 2010 were agreed and signed as a 
correct record. 
 
No matters arising out of the previous Minutes. 

 

 

The Chairman invited the following to give Annual Reports. 
 

1. Parish Council 
 Report By: Michael Rand (Clerk) Read by Susan Rand (Temporary Clerk) 
 Report filed.   

 No questions asked. 

2. Red Lion Social Club 
 Report filed. 
 No questions asked. 
 
3. Village Hall 
 Report filed.    

No questions asked. 

4. Playing Field Association 
 Report on file.   

 No questions asked. 

5. St. Mary’s Church 
 Report filed.    

No questions asked. 
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6. Gatehangers Association 
 Report on file. 
 No questions asked. 
 
7. WI 
 Report on file. 

No questions asked. 

8. Book Club 
Report on file.    

 No questions asked. 

9. Community Led Plan 
 Report on file. 
 No questions asked. 

 

10. Thames Valley Police. 
A report was also received from PC Matthew Spenceley of Thames Valley Police which 
informed the meeting that he was aware that the 30 mile an hour speed limit had been 
implemented and would need speed enforcement and also community Speedwatch through 
the village. PC Spenceley also reported that the police will be attending the car park of the 
Gatehangers’ Public House to ‘Have your say Meetings’. This is an opportunity for residents 
to see and speak with the Police to pass on any information and discuss any problems they 
have within the village, the dates are; Saturdays, 25th June, 20th August, 15th October in 2011 
and in 2012 4th February, timings are all 11 am to 11.45 am. 

 
11. Councillor Mrs. Margaret Morgan-Owen, District Councillor AVDC 

Councillor Margaret Morgan-Owen updated the meeting on the last 12 months of Aylesbury 
Vale District Council.  
Owing to personal circumstances, Councillor Morgan-Owen informed the meeting that she 
would not be standing for re-election. She thanked Ashendon Parish for the support she had 
received. 

 
12.  Councillor Michael Edmonds, County Council 

County Councillor Michael Edmonds gave an address and answered questions on the state 
of disrepair and the programming of remedial action of the roads, missing road signage, the 
proposed reorganisation of Libraries and HS2 railway. 
 

 
The Chairman thanked members that had given reports and also those who had attended. 
 
The Meeting closed at 9.30 pm with light refreshments. 
 
 
 


